
 
 
 

Fourth Sunday of Advent 
December 21, 2014 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

“And now, you will conceive in your womb and bear a son, and 
you will name him Jesus.” 

Luke 1: 31 
    

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

PASTORAL STAFF 
Pastor ~ Fr. John Jasica  

Extension 222 - jjasica@dol.ca 
 

Associate Pastors 
Fr. Dariusz Lewandowski, CSMA 

 223 ~ dlewandowski@dol.ca 
 

 224 ~ rweaver@dol.ca 
 

Pastoral Minister ~ Colleen Keane  
 225 ~ ckeane@dol.ca 

 
Pastoral Minister ~ Ali Chinnick  

 227 ~ achinnick@dol.ca 
 

Deacons 
Deacon Steve Cartier ~ scartier@dol.ca 

Deacon Jerry Lozon ~ jlozon@dol.ca 

Deacon Morgan Treacy ~ mtreacy@dol.ca 

 
 

SUPPORT STAFF 
 

 ~ 

 ~ 

 ~ 

 ~ 

VOLUNTEER PASTORAL STAFF 
 

Website:  chathamcatholic.ca 

Facebook:  @ChathamCatholicFamily  

Twitter: @ChathamCatholic 

YouTube: chathamcatholic.tv 

 
Our parish office is located at 

St. Agnes Church 
52 Croydon Street 

Chatham ON  N7L 1L3 
519-352-9483 or 519-352-8530 

 
Office Hours: Monday - Friday  
8 am - 12 noon and 1 - 5 pm 

We are closed each day 
from 12 - 1 pm for lunch. 

 

BLESSED SACRAMENT  
145 Victoria Ave 

Chatham, ON  N7L 3A7 
bsacramentparish@dol.ca 

OUR LADY OF VICTORY 
486 St. Clair St 

Chatham, ON  N7L 3K8 
ourladyv@dol.ca 

ST. AGNES  
52 Croydon St 

Chatham, ON  N7L 1L3 
stagnes@dol.ca 

ST. JOSEPH 
180 Wellington St W 

Chatham, ON 
stjoseph@dol.ca 

ST. URSULA 
205 Tweedsmuir Ave W 
Chatham, ON  N7M 5N8 

stursula@dol.ca 

FEBRUARY 5, 2023 - FIFTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 



 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
To Everything there is a season… 

 “a time to be healed...” 
 

Please pray for those who are currently sick in        
our parish family especially Paula DeVito, Deb Carr, 
Marie Van Heck, Alice Opavsky and Eva Beausejour. 
 

“a time to die….” 
 

Please remember in your prayers all our        
deceased relatives and parishioners especially 
Deborah Deneau, Betty Poole, Ben Turato, Sybil Kaer 
and Theresa O’Malley.   
 

Eternal rest grant unto thee. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Congratulations to 

  

Greyson Hosfeld, Levi Hosfeld, Macey McCabe, 
Barrett Vilamarim, Everleigh Caron and Atlas Sterling 

  

who joined our parish family through the  
Sacrament of Baptism during the month of January. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 

MASS INTENTIONS CONTINUED 
 
Saturday,  February 11 
9:00 am - Our Lady of Victory (English) 
 ~ John Balun 
 ~ Irena & Janus Charczuk 
 ~ Sybil Kaer & living & deceased family members 
 ~ Dorothy White  & living & deceased family   
    members 

 

MASS INTENTIONS 
 

February 7 - 11, 2023 
 

Tuesday, February 7 
8:00 am - St. Agnes 
 ~ Blair McColl   ~ Bert & Sharon Thievin 
 ~ Stella VanDeWynckel Gleason 
 ~ Deceased members of the Alves Family 
 ~ Deceased members of the Vink & Eijs Families 
 
6:30 pm - St. Ursula 
 ~ Anita Dodich    ~ Maria DaCosta 
 ~ Irvin Ducharme   ~ Clarita Litschko 
 ~ Fernando Santos Lopes ~ Ben DeVito 
 
  
Wednesday, February 8 
8:00 am - Blessed Sacrament 
 ~ Marcel Deturck 
 
12:00 noon - St. Joseph 
 ~ Dennis Giroux 
 ~ Eddie Mariconda 
 ~ Dr. Leo Clement 
 ~ Augusto Pinto & Maria Morais 
 ~ Charles Wills & Dorothy Ferren 
 ~ Felicidad J. & Dionisio Bautista 
 
7:00 pm - Our Lady of Victory (Polish) 
 ~ Irena Wolanski 
 
Thursday, February 9 
9:30 am - St. Ursula 
 ~ Rafael Todino   ~ Luigi Magliaro 
 ~ Mary Jean Horne   ~ Elizabeth Gagner 
 ~ Armando DeMattia 
 ~ Ernesto & Carmela Matteis 
 
6:30 pm - St. Agnes 
 ~ Karl Lachine 
 ~ Living & deceased members of the Lemire        
   Family 
 
Friday, February 10 
8:00 am – Blessed Sacrament 
 ~ John Archer    ~ Theresa Rozek 
 ~ Intentions of Mary Deturck 
 
12:00 noon – St. Joseph 
 ~ Jackie Mitchell    
 ~ Dr. Leo Clement 
 ~ Paula Vannieuwenhuyze 
 ~ Pope Emeritus Benedict XVI 
 ~ Intentions of the Mitchell Family  
 ~ Maurice Formosa & Evelyn McGee 



GOSPEL, MISSION & 
CHANGE=CHURCH 

By: Fr. John Jasica 
 

IGNITE THE MISSION: 
WHAT IS THE MISSION OF THE CHURCH? 
What is the real purpose of our 
family of parishes and the 
Church in our world today?  This 
is a very important question as 
we discern the future of the 
Chatham Catholic Family of 
Parishes.  Is our mission to keep 
things the way they have 
always been?  Is it to maintain 
buildings?  Is it to manage 
decline?  In order for us to truly 
understand our future, we need 
to re-embrace the mission 
Christ gave us.  This is the only 
way we can really move 
forward. 

 

In the Gospel of Matthew Jesus 
gives us the command and mission for the Church of 
every age:  

 

THE GREAT COMMISSION 
“Go therefore and make disciples of all the 
nations, baptizing them in the name of the Father, 
and of the Son and of the Holy Spirit, and teaching 
them to obey everything that I have commanded 
you.  And remember, I am with you always, to the 
end of the age.” (Matthew 28:18-20) 

 

FORM DISCIPLES WHO REACH OUT TO ALL 
It is very clear that we are to make disciples, to form 
people as faithful followers of Jesus, who are Christ 
in the world.  We are to love and serve like Jesus, 
who washed the feet of the disciples.  We are called 
to live and share the Good News with those who are 
in need.  Our faith calls us to conversion and then to 
action so that everyone may see the grace and light 
of Christ in our world.   

 

Our family of parishes is commissioned by Jesus to be 
a presence of the kingdom that constantly and 
consistently forms parishioners to be active, joyful 
and impactful witnesses of God’s eternal love in a 
world filled with troubles, pains and darkness.  We 
become a sign of hope. 

 

POPE FRANCIS: THE MISSIONARY OPTION 
Pope Francis sees the need for a change or shift in 
the Church so it can most effectively, efficiently and 
powerfully share the love and presence of Christ in 
the world today—which is very different than many 
years ago.  In his Apostolic Exhortation THE JOY OF 
THE GOSPEL, Pope Francis write about a missionary 
option: 

“I dream of a ’missionary option’, that is, a 
missionary impulse capable of transforming 
everything, so that the Church’s customs, ways of 
doing things, times and schedules, language and 
structures can be suitably channeled for the 
evangelization of today’s world rather than for 
her self-preservation.” (#27)  

 

Pope Francis sees parishes as an 
important instrument to bring the 
Gospel to our world today—but 
tells us that we need to adapt and 
change so that we can be relevant 
and impactful in the present, and 
not trying to live in the past. 

 

“The parish is not an outdated 
institution; precisely because it 
possesses great flexibility, it 
can assume quite different 
contours depending on the 
openness and missionary 
creativity of the pastor and the 
community...if the parish proves 
capable of self-renewal and 
constant adaptivity, it continues 

to be ‘the Church living in the midst of the homes 
of her sons and daughters;” (#28) 

 

THE SITUATION FOR US TODAY 
What does this mean for us in the Chatham Catholic 
Family of Parishes?  Since my arrival to Chatham in 
July of 2021, I have preached at Masses and discussed 
at many various meetings that we can no longer 
remain the way we are.   

 

We as a family of parishes, like others in the diocese, 
are facing declining Mass attendance, declining 
finances, declining number of volunteers while trying 
to manage with insufficient staff.  In addition, we 
have aging buildings requiring increased maintenance 
and have too many buildings for what we really need.  
In the end, in our present circumstances, we cannot 
fulfill our mission to proclaim the Good News 
effectively—we need to change. 

 

ONE MIND, ONE PURPOSE—ONE FAMILY 
We are now in the process of prayerful discernment 
for the future mission of the Chatham Catholic 
Family of Parishes.  Through prayer, reflection, 
review, sharing and conversation, we will discover 
where the Lord is calling us and how we are to help 
share the Good News in a very challenging and 
different world.  This requires us to re-organize and 
make some very difficult decisions so that we can 
most effectively be a sign of hope in the world.  This 
process of discernment will help us become of one 
mind and one purpose as one true family of faith 
offering the Risen Lord to the world.   

 

More information is coming in the follow weeks with 
“sharing sessions” happening in March. 











CONFIRMATION INFORMATION 
Our next Confirmation Cycle will take 
place in March.  
 

Confirmation Information Meeting 
(parent & candidate): Thursday, 
February 16, 2023 at 7:00 pm in the 
Spirit and Life Centre (St. Joseph 
Church Hall)  
 

Confirmation Preparation:  
Session #1: Sunday, March 12, 2023 (11:00 - 11:50 am) 
Session #2: Sunday, March 19, 2023 (11:00 - 11:50 am) 
Session #3: Sunday, March 26, 2023 (11:00 - 11:50 am) 
 

For more information, please check out our family of 
parishes website. You will see the link on the main 
page www.chathamcatholic.ca. 

 
KINDERGARTEN REGISTRATION 
The kindergarten registration period for the Conseil 
scolaire catholique Providence is currently underway! 
 

During this period, Conseil scolaire catholique 
Providence (Csc Providence) elementary schools is 
offering future students and their families the 
opportunity to meet with our team of education 
specialists whenever is most convenient for them! 
Whether by videoconference or in person, it’s an ideal 
opportunity for parents to find out about all the 
advantages offered by the Catholic French-language 
education provided at each Csc Providence school and 
to meet the administrative team of their local school.  
 

Book your personalized visit today at 
MyFrenchSchool.ca.  

 
KINDERSTART 
St. Clair Catholic District School board is inviting 
families with students registering for kindergarten  in 
September 2023 to attend a KinderSTARt event at 
their local Catholic School. Drop in at the school for a 
one-hour visit to meet staff, parish and community 
partners, engage in fun activities and learn more 
about kindergarten! Dates and times of KinderSTARt 
sessions in our family of parishes are noted below. For 
more information visit kinderstart.sccdsb.net. 

 

St. Ursula School: 
Tuesday, February 7 from 4 - 6 pm 

 

George P. Vanier School: 
Thursday, February 9 from 4 - 6 pm 

 
ST. VINCENT DE PAUL THRIFT STORE 

The store is need of donations such 
as housewares, clothing, furniture, 
electronics, books and shoes. Please 

consider donating to this worthy cause.  The store is 
located at 80 King Street East (519-354-0410). 

SUNDAY FRIENDS 
After a Christmas break, our Sunday Friends puppets 
were back online. Our Sunday Friends videos allow 
your children to experience the gospel at their level 
through songs, prayers and stories with our puppet 
friends and your host, Meagan King. Find them at 
www.chathamcatholic.ca/online-Sunday-friends. 
 
 
DID YOU PICK UP YOUR OFFERTORY ENVELOPES? 
Please pick up your 2023 offertory envelopes. They 
are available for pick up in the parish hall at  Blessed 
Sacrament, St. Agnes, St. Ursula and Our Lady of 
Victory. At St. Joseph envelopes are available at the 
back of the church.  Not able to pick them up?  Give 
us a call to see what we can do to help. 
 
 
FIFTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 
Spreading the light of Christ 
   

Reading I Isaiah 58: 7-10 
   (true fasting) 
  
  

Reading II 1 Corinthians 2: 1-5 
   (preaching on Christ crucified) 
  
  

Gospel   Matthew 5: 13-16 
   (the similes of salt and light)  

 

 Key Passage: Jesus said, “In the same way, let your 
light shine before others, so that they may see your 
good works and give glory to your Father in 
heaven.” (Matthew 5: 16) 
  
 

Adult: In what way might you be hiding the light of 
Christ from others? What could you do to improve 
this? 
  

Child: How can you let the light of Christ in you shine 
for others this week? 

 
 
CHURCH CHUCKLE 
 



POLISH LECTIO DIVINA RETREATS 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
ST. JOSEPH HARWICH CWL 
Ladies please consider attending our meeting on 
Monday, February 6 at 7 pm at the Spirit and Life 
Centre. Lots is happening and your input is always 
needed! 
 
 
ST. JOSEPH CITY CWL 
The next general meeting will take place on Tuesday, 
February 7 at 1 pm at the Spirit and Life Centre. 
Please use the side door. Bring a friend! 
 
 
ST. URSULA CWL 
The next general meeting will be held on Tuesday, 
February 14. We will start with Mass at 6:30 pm 
followed by the meeting in the hall. We will be 
discussing the budget. Please try to wear red for 
Valentine’s Day. See you then! 
 
 
EUCHRE CARD PARTIES 
Euchre card parties take place at Blessed Sacrament 
on the first and third Mondays of the month from 1:00 
to 3:00 pm. Join us on Monday, February 6. Doors 
open at 12:30 pm. All are welcome. 
 
 
 

WEEKDAY & WEEKEND MASS TIMES 
WEEKEND MASS TIMES 

Saturday 5:00 pm at Blessed Sacrament 
   (live-streamed) 

Sunday  8:00 am at St. Joseph 
   (live-streamed) 
   9:00 am at Blessed Sacrament 
   (live-streamed) 
   9:30 am at Our Lady of Victory (English) 
   10:00 am at St. Ursula (sign language) 
   11:00 am at St. Agnes 
   11:00 am at Our Lady of Victory (Polish) 
   Noon at St. Joseph 
 
WEEKDAY MASS TIMES 

Tuesday  8:00 am at St. Agnes 
   6:30 pm at St. Ursula 
 

Wednesday 8:00 am at Blessed Sacrament  
   (live-streamed) 
   12 noon at St. Joseph 
   7:00 pm at Our Lady of Victory (Polish) 
 
Thursday 9:30 am at St. Ursula 
   6:30 pm at St. Agnes 
 

Friday  8:00 am at Blessed Sacrament 
   (live-streamed) 
   12 noon at St. Joseph 
 
Saturday 9:00 am at Our Lady of Victory (English) 
 
 
LIVE-STREAMED MASS 
Masses are live streamed on our YouTube channel 
(www.chathamcatholic.tv). Visit the parish website 
(www.chathamcatholic.ca) and click the live-stream 
link at the top of the page. See Mass schedule above 
for live-streamed Masses. 
 
 
MASS VIA PHONE-STREAM 
Listen to Mass from St. George Parish in London by 
calling 1-226-781-7977 and following the prompts.  
 
 
CONFESSION TIMES 
- Wednesdays - 6:30 pm at Our Lady of Victory (Polish) 
- Fridays - 11:15 am to 11:45 am at St. Joseph 
- Saturdays - 9:45-10:30 am at Our Lady of Victory  
 
 
E-BULLETIN 
To receive an email reminder once the bulletin has 
been posted (email will include the link to the 
bulletin on the website), contact Maureen at the 
parish office or by email at mfoster@dol.ca. Or 
simply go to our website (chathamcatholic.ca). 




